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Evaluation of “Handicap Parking Petitions” 
29 Shamrock Street 

July 14, 2023 
 

Petition:  Councilor  Candy Mero‐Carlson  on  behalf  of  Jonisha  Deleon 
request  installation of a handicap parking space in front of 29 
Shamrock St. 

# 8h CC June 13, 2023 

Scheduled Committee Hearing:  July 19, 2023 Traffic & Parking Committee, Item 3c 

Prepared by:  Todd M. Kirrane, Assistant Director 

 
Councilor Candy Mero-Carlson has requested, on behalf of Jonisha Deleon, the installation of a 
designated curbside disabled parking space in front of 29 Shamrock Street.  
 

 
 

IMAGE 1: Aerial image of location 
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IMAGE 2: Streetview of location 
 

Although the location is appropriate for the installation, the required state issued disabled plate or 
placard information was not provided with the petition. Additionally, since it was filed by the 
Councilor on behalf of her constituent, staff has no contact information for the resident to follow 
up and request the submittal. Therefore, staff is looking for input from the Committee on whether 
or not staff should request the information from the Councilor or if they would like staff to send a 
letter requesting the information directly to the resident. 
 
Recommendation: Based on the information provided above, staff is recommending the 
following action: 
 

 Vote to HOLD the item to the next meeting. 
 

 


